

## Memorandum

To: Dale Berman, Village President & Board of Trustees

Cc: Steven Bosco, Village Administrator

From: John Laskowski, Public Works Director

Date: April 11, 2019

Re: Award 2019 Street Maintenance Program.

\_\_\_\_\_

On April 9, 2019 the Village received bids for the 2019 Street Maintenance Program. The low bidder for this project was Geneva Construction from Aurora, Illinois in the amount of \$1,869,424.25. The streets included for resurfacing are listed in Table 1. These streets were selected based on the data received from the Pavement Condition Index Study, resident input, and visual evaluation performed by staff and our consulting engineers.

Table 1. 2019 Street Resurfacing

No.	Street	From	То
1	Hartsburg Lane	Dead End	White Oak Drive
2	Whalen Court	Dead End	Hartsburg Lane
3	Ritter Street	Hartsburg Lane	Nicor Easement
4	Hawksley Lane	White Oak Drive	Hartsburg Lane
5	Messenger Circle	White Oak Drive	White Oak Drive
6	Fechner Circle	Messenger Circle	Messenger Circle
7	Waterford Road	West Terminus	East Terminus
8	Westbury Circle	Waterford Road	Waterford Road
9	Abington Lane	Waterford Road	Forest Ridge Drive
10	Kathryn Lane	Waterford Road	Abington Lane
11	Forest Ridge Drive	Oak Street	North Dead End
12	Alexandra Court	Dead End	Forest Ridge Drive
13	Oakland Circle	Waterford Road	Waterford Road
14	East Victoria Circle	Hidden Creek Lane	Hidden Creek Lane
15	Hidden Creek Lane	East Victoria Circle	East Victoria Circle
16	Deerpath	Orchard Gateway	North Leg of Intersection

After the 2018-2019 winter season the distresses in the pavement become more apparent. This year during the design phase of this project, was observed that the pavement on several streets were in immediate need of patching. These streets are listed in the table below and have been included in the 2019 Street Maintenance Program.

**Table 2 Street Patching** 

No.	Street Patching	From	То
1	April Lane	Briar	East Cul-de-Sac
2	Dee Road	Route 25	Hill Avenue
3	Laurel Lane	Dee Road	Butterfield
4	Arrowhead Street	Spruce Street	Spruce Street

Attached to this memorandum is the Rempe-Sharpe letter recommending the award of the bid to Geneva Construction has successfully completed projects in the Village of North Aurora in the past and staff support the Rempe-Sharpe recommendation. The Fiscal Year 19-20 Budget has \$1,900,000 to support the Street Maintenance Program in the Capital Improvements fund.